DAVID VELLER, LOCES ATA, CHARDARI ACAINE SHAREET, LEVELAM SHIKE DALBUIG IM LUB R

IAMES F. RISCH, IDARD MARCO RUBO, H ORIDA RAMD PAIL, ERIMBENY 121 S.OPT, SOUTH CAROLEIA OF ISCHER, IBBNASKA COMY GARDERE, COLDIAND JONE RIESEL, IGWA SELLY AYOLD, HEVHAMP-SHIRL MELITATE E FINA, VYOUNIG MERCHAN WAST, RETURNICAN STAFF PROCEDOR BOOCHE DEFINITE, DEMOCRATIC STAFF ORGEOTOR

United States Senate

Committee on Small Business & Entrepreneurship Washington, DC 20510~6350

Ты ылюры: (202) 224-6175 - Гах: (202) 224-5619

September 29, 2016

Mr. John Stumpf Chief Executive Officer Wells Fargo 420 Montgomery Street San Francisco, CA 94104

Dear Mr. Stumpf,

I am writing you to reiterate my request for any information you might have regarding the impact of the recently disclosed fraudulent activity that took place at Wells Fargo on your small business clients, and your participation in the Small Business Administration's (SBA) 7(a) lending program.

As I said in my previous letter, dated September 20, 2016, the recent penalties and fines levied against Wells Fargo by regulators, combined with Well Fargo's prominent position in both the private and taxpayer-backed lending market, made me concerned not only with Wells Fargo's banking practices, but also with its corporate culture. I discussed this with you at the recent hearing before the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs, where I pressed you on whether these fraudulent activities were isolated incidents or were the product of a corrupt company culture. At that hearing, you assured me and other Banking committee members that, to the best of your knowledge, these practices were isolated to a specific banking unit, that Wells Fargo had made reforms to its company practices and incentives, that the fraud we saw in your consumer banking unit was not a part of the broader Wells Fargo culture, and that your bank's business lending was unaffected.

Despite your assurances, recent media reports and discussions between your staff, staff in my office, and staff in the offices of my fellow Banking Committee members, have indicated that the fraudulent activity of your employees was not limited to Wells Fargo's consumer banking operations. Thousands of small business owners were impacted by this fraud and, according to media reports quoting former Wells Fargo business lending employees, that the incentives and fraudulent activity were also present in your business lending operation. That is why I demand a full accounting of the number of small business owners and business lending clients affected by Wells Fargo's fraudulent activities, including any that participate in the SBA's 7(a) lending program.

As the Chairman of the Senate Committee on Small Business and Entrepreneurship, I have a responsibility to ensure that small business owners are duly assisted in their efforts to start and operate their businesses, and thank for your help in carrying out that duty.

Sincerely,
Pavid Vitta

David Vitter

Chairman